
Hi Everyone,  

As always, it has been a very busy end of term and the weather has kept us all on our toes for a few 
days. Thankfully it didn't impact school too much, although I'm sure there were a lot of children praying 
for a snow day.  The last two weeks has seen KS1 perform their fantastic Nativity to a village hall packed 
full of parents and carers. Even my 8 year old commented on how good their singing was.  

 

Lot's of members of Blaise class took part in our Eucharist this week, kindly lead by Reverand Foot. It 
was great to see them taking such responsibility and performing their tasks with care and pride. This 
week we also held our Christmas Fayre out in the playground. Thank you all so much for braving the 
chilly conditions to come and support us. With the help of the PTFA we managed to raise £416 (without 
the raffle money) and I believe that the school council are meeting soon to discuss how we might like to 
spend the money. The Fayre saw Ladoca class have the chance to show off a number of Christmas songs 
they have been practicing and I thought they were incredibly brave to sing in front of such a large group. 
A huge thank you goes out to Emma and her team from the PTFA for their help this term in organising 
so many different opportunities to raise some additional funds for the school.  

 

Last week, funded by the PTFA, we took the whole school to The Hall for Cornwall where we enjoyed 
Treasure Island featuring Kernow King as Long John Silver. The show was fantastic and the children 
loved joining in with all the singing and booing. They were incredibly well behaved and it was a pleasure 
to take them. 

 

A huge shout out to all those children who took park in the St Austell Spoken Word event, it took im-
mense bravery and courage to stand up in front of that many people, and the judges were very im-
pressed by all of our entrants. 

 

Finally, our Year 5/6 football team were able to complete their cup fixture against Fowey. The children 
worked incredibly as a team and twice fought back from behind before being overcome eventually 3-2 
by a strong Fowey side. We have another cup fixture in the new year so watch out for more details on 
that. 

 

All that leaves for me to say on behalf of the whole staff is to have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year. 



Dates for your Diary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Extracurricular clubs for Spring term (1) will commence week beginning 9th January 

2023—the booking letter will be sent out on Wednesday 4th January at 7am. 

 

Tues 3rd Jan 23 First day of Spring term 2023 

Tues 3rd Jan NO Stay & Play in the Village Hall 

Tues 3rd Jan NO Piano tuition 

Tues 10th Jan First Stay & Play in the Village Hall 

 

. 

**** 

15th Jan  Deadline for applications for a Primary School place— click here 

6th—10th Feb Year 5/6 Intensive swimming week at Polkyth—click here for consent 

20th-24th Feb Year 3/4 intensive swimming week at Polkyth—click here for consent 

27th—3rd Mar Year 1/2 intensive swimming week at Polkyth—click here for consent 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

There will be a charge for transport of 

Fridays’ Collective 

Worship takes place 

at 2.40pm in Church 

unless  Open the 

Book (2.30) 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-admissions/apply-to-start-school-or-transfer-to-junior-secondary-or-ks4-school-in-september-2023/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=dY85Aa4vAk6ZJoMu7AMgNsoZAh65wZ9BmyqFDGjrVLNUQlkzT0xWVE5IUDQ5VTRNMjNQQ0xSTVlBSy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=dY85Aa4vAk6ZJoMu7AMgNsoZAh65wZ9BmyqFDGjrVLNUOUFRUUNDU0Y5U1hLTVpFU1dGWlVZRkU2Mi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=dY85Aa4vAk6ZJoMu7AMgNsoZAh65wZ9BmyqFDGjrVLNUMkg0QkNHQkpFM0ExVzM5S0pZTlk5WVE4Ni4u
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-term-dates-and-inset-days/
https://www.parentpay.com/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oIwzC1AtzAL94IY73HiGj7xKmbssGRr0/view?usp=sharing


Week ending 9th December 2022 
 

Cuby     -   Oscar for trying hard and behaving beautifully on the 

               carpet. 

Keyne    -  Finley for superb acting skills in the Nativity. 

Ladoca   - Lincoln for working hard in all of his subjects and for 

             achieving 100% of his reading target. 

Blaise     -  James for his enthusiasm and imagination during our 

            literacy work on the Highwayman. 

Sapphira  

All of Keyne 
class! 

 

 

Lucas Ruby 

Evelyn 

Millie 

Weekly Attendance for week ending  2nd December—93.34% 

St Cuby—80.82%           St Keyne  - 98.67% 

St Ladoca  - 96.07%            St Blaise—97.81% 

The Government advises that attendance should not fall below 96% 

Max 

Kasey 



Week ending 16th December 2022 
Cuby     -  Casey for super effort in phonics. 

Keyne    -  Archie for gaining confidence in class and working hard. 

Ladoca   -  Megan for always showing the correct behaviour for 

              learning. 

Blaise     -    Tia for making fantastic progress in reading and 

              developing a love of reading. 

 

               

 Florence All of Cuby class 

 Malachi 

Evie Jack 

Erin 

All of Ladoca class 

Weekly Attendance for week ending  9th December—91.5% 

St Cuby—81.51%           St Keyne  - 96.67% 

St Ladoca  - 92.5%            St Blaise—95.31% 

The Government advises that attendance should not fall below 96% 

Caleb 






